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By far, the majority of my time this year has been spent attending training for certification as a New 

York Code Enforcement Official.  17 building permits were issued this year and about 6 inspections. 

Some complaints concerning property maintenance were received this year. While some progress was 

made, and end of the year deadlines looming to come into compliance, they are not resolved. With 

assistance from the village attorney, I continue to work with the individuals to find a solution and, 

hopefully, avoid going to court. 

 

I have a list of existing building permits and have been investigating the status of each and issuing 

Certificates of Occupancy for those that are complete. Now that my certification is complete, I am 

looking forward to spending more time walking the Village next year to become more familiar with its 

structures, topography and people. I understand there is more to the Village than the inside of the 

Firehouse. 

 

 

 


